


March 3, 2020

The Honourable Bill Morneau, P.C., M.P.
Department of Finance Canada

90 Elgin Street

Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0G5

Dear Minister Morneau,
RE: City of Vancouver Submission to the 2020 Pre-Budget Consultation

The federal-Vancouver partnership has never been stronger with your government’s bold
vision for Canada and support for municipalities to deliver local solutions to national
problems including housing affordability, climate change and social inclusion.

In Vancouver we are grappling with a number of critical issues that [ am confident can be
solved by working in partnership. In the spirit of working together I am pleased to present
the City of Vancouver’s submission to inform your pre-budget consultation in advance of the
2020 Budget.

Included with this submission, you will find a copy of our 2020-2021 Federal Budget
Priorities and Funding Recommendations document, which provides an overview of funding
and partnership opportunities across eight priority areas. While all of the projects listed in
the budget priorities document are important to make Vancouver livable, affordable and
equitable for our residents, [ would like to use this cover letter to draw your attention to our
top five current priorities, which include:

¢ building more non-market housing,

expanding rapid transit infrastructure,

funding programs and services to end the ongoing overdose crisis,

addressing the climate emergency, and

continuing to work towards reconciliation with Indigenous communities.

Non-market Housing

While the federal government has already made historic investments over the last four years
to tackle housing affordability, we are still working towards developing a portfolio approach
to affordable housing delivery and require an additional federal investment of $356 million
in order to address Vancouver’s housing crisis.
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Vancouver’s top non-market housing priorities in need of federal government
funding are:

e New modular homes to reduce street homelessness - $76 million

e Renewal of existing non-market housing - $200 million

e Single-room occupancy building renewal to stem homelessness - $80 million

Rapid Transit

As Vancouver continues to grow our transportation goals are focused on reducing carbon
emissions, congestion and commute times. Our top transit priority for meeting these goals is
extending the Broadway Subway rail connection from Arbutus Street to the University of
British Columbia (UBC).

Seamlessly completing the SkyTrain line all the way to UBC is broadly supported by the
public and regional partners. On January 29, 2020, the City signed a historic memorandum of
understanding with UBC and the Musqueam, Squamish and Tsleil-Waututh Development
Corporation, advocating for the completion of the SkyTrain line. In order for this project to
continue, we require funding commitments from the Federal Government to further the
business case development.

Overdose Prevention

Vancouver City Council greatly appreciates the recent confirmation from Health Canada that
the Vancouver Coastal Health Authority’s (VCH) funding application to the Substance Use
and Addictions Program was accepted. With this funding, staff can begin to work on the Safer
Alternatives For Emergency Response initiative, which will fill a critical gap in the overdose
response by implementing a new flexible safer supply model.

While new and innovative programs are having positive effects, Vancouver continues to
remain under the public health emergency that was declared in April, 2016, and we need to
continue implementing bold policies and programs that improve access to safe supply and
reduce the number of overdoses that are having devastating effects in our communities. The
Mayor’s Overdose Emergency Task force has identified crucial gaps in existing services that
serve or indirectly serve vulnerable populations that are at high risk of overdose.

The City is requesting a total of $4.96 million in federal funding to address the remaining
service gaps. The requested funding will allow us to extend hours for existing programs,

.3/



supplement Indigenous-led healing and wellness programs, pilot low-barrier employment
programs and fund prevention programs for vulnerable youth transitioning out of care.

Climate Emergency

Vancouver City Council declared a Climate Emergency on January 16, 2019, and one of our
key priorities is to reduce carbon emissions from existing buildings. There is a significant
opportunity for the federal government to take a portfolio approach to funding energy
retrofits for buildings with affordable housing. Beginning work on retrofits now will move
the market forward and ensure these building are ready when jurisdictions begin to regulate
GHG emissions from existing buildings.

In addition to reducing carbon emissions, the City must continue to invest in upgrading and
adapting its infrastructure and buildings to become more resilient and able to withstand the
impacts of earthquakes and flooding. We require $5 million in federal funding to move ahead
with work related to flood protection measures in 2021-2022.

The City would also like to apply for and use funding from the Disaster Mitigation Fund to
increase the resiliency of critical infrastructure in Vancouver, and a decrease in the current
$20 million project funding threshold would enable staff to submit appropriate applications
that do not fit within the current threshold. Lowering the threshold will increase municipal
governments’ ability to use these funds to do critical infrastructure upgrades, including
increasing shoreline resiliency, mitigating the impacts of urban heat, and upgrading
infrastructure to respond the earthquakes and flooding.

Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation

As a City of Reconciliation, we have made a strong commitment to supporting additional
services for local First Nations and urban Indigenous communities. Our top priority in this
area is the renewal and expansion of the Urban Native Youth Centre to include childcare and
affordable housing. We require $55 million in federal funding to proceed with this project
and can start construction in 2021.

As we tackle our common issues and work to meet shared goals, it is important to recognize
that the demand for City services continues to grow in type and scale. Having access to
permanent and predictable funding sources in the future will help us plan strategically to try
and stay a step ahead on these critical issues in the future.

wy.



The City of Vancouver appreciates this opportunity to provide input and ideas to the
development of the 2020 Federal Budget. Our City Council and staff look forward to
continuing to work with the Government of Canada to provide innovative programs and
services that will improve the lives of our residents and make Vancouver a more resilient
and sustainable city.

Sincerely,

Kennedy Stewart
Mayor, City of Vancouver





























